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MEMORANDUM
TO:

Mayor and City Council
FROM:
Michael Fischer, Deputy City Administrator

RE:
Roswell Housing Authority Commitment Letter for 2012 Georgia Department of Community Affairs Tax Credit Program funding support
DATE:
May 24, 2012
_____________________________________________________________________________ 

A letter of support to the Roswell Housing Authority for 2012 Georgia Department of Community Affairs Tax Credits to be used for the redevelopment of The Veranda At Groveway was approved to be sent forward by the Administration, Finance, Recreation and Parks Committee.

The commitment letter of support was for $500,000 provided to the redevelopment project for construction on site.  $50,000 of 2012 HOME Grant funds to be used for low income housing along with $50,000 of 2013 HOME Grant funds for a total of $100,000 for HOME funds.  Appropriation of 2013 CDBG funds in the amount of $177,587 to be allocated to the project for low income housing construction for a total commitment of $777,587.

Discussion also included a second alternative of providing $650,000 of City funds for “Off-Site Improvements” for the redevelopment for infrastructure to support the project along with the 2012 HOME funds of $50,000 and 2013 HOME funds of $50,000 and the 2013 CDBG funds of $177,587.  This commitment would total $927,587.  This option would allow the City to direct the City funds of $650,000 to specific infrastructure needs to support the redevelopment of the project area.
The commitment letter is necessary for the Roswell Housing Authority to apply for the Georgia Department of Community Affairs Tax Credit program needed to redevelop the housing area.
